

# Newsletter of the U.M.B.C. Emergency Health Services Association

\$2.00 por Application is a nor not leducity

Letter from the Editors: If your sylber Jaelieus and etro: T : edalis T

Dear Students and Faculty:

Welcome back to school and Happy New Year!

We hope you like our new face lift. It was designed by the editors, Mike Curtis and Ellie Runion. We would like to thank Jim Falkner, of MIEMSS, for being so generous with his time in doing the artwork. We feel he did a truly professional job. Thank you Jim! Along with our new face, we also have a new name, and more changes are coming! For example, we hope to add feature articles about people, places and things in EMS. Furthermore, we invite you, the reader, to share news items, comments and suggestions with us. We hope that these changes will make the newsletter a better communications vehicle for all of us. We hope you will think so too.

Wishing all of you a good semester,

older of the with the Mike Curtis and Afficulty!

will to terminal to a serve the Ellie Runion

े तस का का की राम भ महाकार है है है

the semination of their lands of the land of the land

# EHS Association Meeting Minutes

Meeting was held on February 2, 1983 at 1:00 pm.

10 people were present

In Attendence: Mike Curtis, Maggie Costella, Jeffrey Mitchell, Nancy Law,
Tracy Zukwoski, Kevin Anderson, Bruce Goldfarb, Sue Saccoccio,
Mike Stanner, Betty Waring.

## Committee Reports

Treasuer: There is approx. \$390.00, in the Associations Bank Account.

Dues will be due soon. \$1.00 for Annual Dues

\$2.00 for Application fees for new members.

T-Shirts: T-Shirts are available and we must sell these in order to buy mugs for the Stress Conference.

Mugs for the Stress Conference: We will be purchasing mugs for approx. \$1.95 each and we will sell them for \$4.95 at the conference

3 4

· \*r.

Out of State Students Committee:

- T

3 1 3 7 1 2

Bruce Coldfarb reported that the Out of State Students committee is currently working on several projects. A letter introducing prospective students to the Association and to the Out of State Student Committee, is being drafted. A Study Group for the Out of State Students wishing to challange the 302 Exam, is being formed.

THE END THE EST TO

Special Events Committee:

Maggie Costella would like to thank all who participated in the Christmas party at the Center for Living, especially, Namcy Law, Greg Pinnell, and Randye Blacker.

Please submit ideas for future events to Nancy Law.

Maggie Costella has announced that Dr. Ramsey, MIEMSS Traumatologist, may be coming to the campus in the near future to speak about his experiences while in Beruit, Lebanon last fall.

EMT Services: It was reported that as of this time, there will be no response that a soft this time, there will be no response team for on campus emergencies; however, the Association will the above to supply EMT Services for large campus events.

#### New Business

لتكنيعه ع

Stress Factors or ference

Mike Stanner proposed that a banquet be arranged for EHS majors and faculty olds. to be held later this semester. Mike Stanner and Tracy Zukowski will check into possibilities.

Nominations and Election of Association Officers: के दिवाधित रेण्य गर February 10, 198 .-- Hease remember it is its deadling for application to Mike Curtis discussed possible problems with up coming elections. According to the by laws, no major who expects to be on internship during and Graduating at the end of the 1983 fall semester can hold office. After considerable discussion of 3 options, it was decided by a majority vote that, that rule will be suspended. It was further decided that the term of the officers elected in the up coming election will end December 7, 1983, and the following term 2022 1 will run until February 14, 1985, Those officers elected for the upcoming be the series will have to agree to commit themselves to their official duties while who are the series of their official duties while who are the series of their internship. I tell of the series of their internship. I tell of the series of on Mon. Feb. 7, at 2:00. The election will begin at 2:00 pm. on Tues. Feb. 8, volted by Joh and will run until 2:00 pm on Fri. Feb. 11, 1983 Ballous for the HKS Association Signifier are available at the HKS pragrants bul-The Meeting was ajourned at 2:07 pm.

The next meeting will be held on March 2, 1983 at 1:00 pm.

# EHS Association Out Going Officers

On behalf of the EHS Association membership, The EHS News would like to thank the outgoing officers for their contributions to the association.

# Congratulations EHS Graduates

Four more EHS majors graduated in December 1982. They are, Dana Jarvis, Bernie Horak, Vanessa Morgan and Larry Delia. Best Wishes to all of you!

# EHS Program Special Awards

The faculty of the Program have invited all students to submit nominations for the Michael Taylor Award and the Outstanding Service Award. Forms are available at the EHS Department Bulletin Board.

# Stress Factors Conference

A Section of the

The conference is fast approaching, the planning is progressing, registrations are rolling in and your help is <u>NEEDED!!!!</u> Please see Jeff or Paul for available jobs. Jeff Mitchell, our fearless leader, says, "It's gonna be great!"

## Up Coming Events

February 14, 1983--- Please remember this is the deadline for application to to the EHS Program. Please see secretaries for details.

February 25,26,27, 1983--- Trauma Seminar at A.A. community college. See Jeff
Mitchell for registration forms

1995 40 - 6 46 TL 4 5

## CPR Classes

Basic rescuer classes will be held every monday night this semester. The classes will be divided into two parts on consecutive mondays. The cost for this course is \$2.50 payable at the time of registration. Register at the information desk at the new University Center. This course meets the requirements for CPR certification for Nursing students. The first class will be held Monday Feb. 7, 1983.

All sessions will run from 6:00 pm to 10:00 pm. All sessions will be held in room 323 of AC IV.

and the second

IN THE THEY

# Voting Ballot

Ballots for the EHS Association Election are available at the EHS Program's bulletin board. Voting instructions are on the ballots.